Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 July 2011 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church  at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 

District Councillor McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, W Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Melanie Langdown – Performance and Operations Officer, Staffordshire 
Safer Roads Partnership
Paul Simpson - Parishioner
591. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Cllr. Edwards.
592. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest.
593. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 June 2011, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
594. MELANIE LANGDOWN – PERFORMANCE AND OPERATIONS
 OFFICER, STAFFORDSHIRE SAFER ROADS PARTNERSHIP
The Chairman welcomed Melanie and gave a brief summary of the activities previously undertaken by the Parish Council in respect of road safety and speed. Melanie explained that her department has concentrated efforts to date on the existing 30 mph. 

Community speed watch schemes were explained and the equipment used demonstrated. This equipment, which can be used in 30 and 40 mph areas, costs £1,000, however assistance may be gained in respect of the cost, alternatively the equipment can be shared by neighbouring parishes. Although enforcement notices cannot be issued, and the information cannot be used in court, the following process is currently in place:-
First offence in the County of Staffordshire:-

Warning letter

Second offence in the County of Staffordshire:- 
Stern warning letter

Third offence in the County of Staffordshire:-
Police visit to home address.

Training courses are provided to those involved, which include conflict resolution. The police determine the areas where the equipment can be used, these are then risk assessed. As the sessions are run by locals, they are required to book on and off with the police control room. Insurance is therefore provided by the police providing the scheme is adhered to. There are currently 40 schemes in operation in the County, most start with volunteers from the Parish Council. Additional volunteers are found through leaflet drops. Police / PCSO’s have also provided assistance in the recruitment of volunteers.
It was agreed that the Council could speak to Trysull and Enville Parish Councils. Cllr. McCardle will mention it to them.

The mobile speed enforcement provisions were then discussed. Initially a road survey was performed via a radar box. This indicated that there was a speeding problem and therefore enforcement procedures were justified. Problems have been incurred with respect to the parking of the vehicle. Outside the school is one of the better positions. Since January there have been 7 visits, 4 of which have each resulted in between 2 and 10 enforcements being raised. Melanie was asked and agreed to provide the results of the visits. She will also speak to the 20 is Plenty co-ordinator in respect of any results recorded by that equipment. Permanent speed camera signs will be erected in the next 2-3 months, in the meantime temporary tripod mounted signs are deployed when the vehicle is in the village. A discussion followed in respect of survey visits performed by Highways and various promises made. Melanie agreed to mention the Council’s frustrations to Highways. Various times were suggested for the enforcement vehicle to attend. Melanie will also look into extending the service to Gospel Ash Road. The crash gates were suggested as an area to park the vehicle.
595. MATTERS ARISING:
Speeding Issues: Gospel Ash Road
Nothing further issues to cover. 
Planning / enforcement issues
The district council have not been able to progress these matters due to a high volume of outstanding work. Revenues and benefits have however contacted the Valuation office in respect of business rates (Yew Tree Farm). 
Cllr. McCardle informed the meeting that Abbotts Fall had submitted an application to the caravan club. Lucy Macdonald (South Staffordshire Council) is reviewing the impact of this.
Pavements Gospel Ash Road
Highways have agreed to have a look at the pavements when in the area.
596. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The yellow lines around the airfield were discussed, a query was raised as to whether they are still necessary. The Clerk was asked to contact Highways to determine what the policy was in respect of these, they were originally put in place because the locals requested them.
Cllr. Tudor reminded the meeting that we had previously enquired about bollards outside the Post Office – it was agreed that these should be followed up – however as the site is used by the Speed Enforcement vehicles, the bollards will need to be collapsible. 

597. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Village Hall – Karate classes are now being held three times per week. The Zumba classes are well attended.
Highgate Common – Cllr. Homer reported that he had attended the inaugural meeting of the management plan consultation group. Amongst other items, wildlife, dogs, commercialism and restrictions were discussed. The next meeting is to be held on 8 August 2011. 

598. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no further questions.
599. FINANCE
a. External Audit - the Audit Commission’s report had been returned - no issues had been raised.

b. Cheques – The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
a. Gospel Ash Methodist Church - In lieu of room hire
£10.00

600. PLANNING MATTERS
District Cllr. McCardle reported that the Café at the Airport had applied for a liquor license. It is understood, the police have objected.
Received:  PA 11/00528/COU The Snoggable Garlic Co Halfpenny Green 

Vineyards, DY7 5EP- Change of use to tattoo parlour – no objection
Outcomes: 

PA 11/00378/FUL Halfpenny Green Golf Club, New Road, Swindon DY3 4PP, Construct upper floor to existing golf driving range – permission granted.
601. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that he had been unable to attend the consultative committee AGM. The next meeting will be a virtual one.
Cllr. Homer reported having seen a blue helicopter flying dangerously low the previous weekend.

602. CORRESPONDENCE
J Parkers wholesale magazine
Food & Drink in South Staffordshire & Great days out in South Staffordshire

Community Council of Staffordshire and Staffordshire Village Hall Advisory Service membership application.

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Locality Forum Meetings18/19July

SSC Regulatory Committee 5/7/11- requests to speak and comments post agenda
SSC Polling district and places review 2011

Sovereign –new product sites playground equipment

South Staffordshire Transport Rural Partnership (SSTRP) – Update July 2011

South Staffordshire Community Safety Partnership AGM 28/7/11

Community Council of Staffordshire (CCS) - help, help project

SSC Parish Games results

Staffordshire County Council – Mark Overton’s period of office as Local Authority Governor ends 31/10/11 – Cllr. Snelson proposed that the Parish Council support the reinstatement of Mr. Overton who has done good job during his period of office. It was agreed write to the County Council.
CCS – transport issues

Historic towns forum update

Sustainable energy products & install renewable technology

603. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Kimbley queried “OWL” discussed at the last meeting, it was suggested this be mentioned to Bill Hayhurst, as it appears different to Neighbourhood Watch.
It was reported that Gavin Williamson MP had held his surgery in the village. It is understood the main issues arising were in respect of speeding and playground facilities. It was suggested that details of the number of children in the parish / the age profile of the village be determined. The clerk was asked to contact the District Council in respect of this.
Cllr. Kimbley raised the Clerk’s salary, which had been adjourned from a previous meeting pending the registration with HMRC. The Clerk explained that she was keeping a record of time spent to ensure that there were no breaches in respect of the minimum hourly wage. It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.

It was suggested PC Chris Baker may be willing to attend a future meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   17 August 2011      


Meeting Closed 9.15pm.
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